

Federation of Protestant Welfare Agencies, Inc.

March 12, 1965

Mr. John Roden

Brooklyn, New York 11201

Dear Mr. Rodens

We are most appreciative of your presence at and participation in our Annual Porus on March 10. It was obvious that those present were interested in the material which you had for distribution, and I am only sorry that not more people took advantage of the opportunity offered to them.

It is a pleasant experience for us to have the chance to share our "public" with other organizations which are essentially laboring in the same vineyard.

Thank you.

incovely yours

Robert M. Webb, Direct Division on Group Work and Youth Services

RM41md